AOF Board Meeting

January 12, 2015

7:01 Start time  
Meeting led by Mynga Futrell
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1.) The bylaws are not being distributed tonight. If anyone has interest in working on the bylaws; we need to simplify and follow them this year. We have to involve the membership in this. Judy has expressed interest.
Mynga Futrell expresses a wish to rejuvenate AOF.

 We can’t participate in politics but we can make statements about issues that tie to our goals.

A reminder, this is not an atheist organization; it’s for atheists, freethinkers, agnostic and anyone who pays their dues. AOF is not about proselytizing. 

2.) Mynga Futrell and (Judy) moves that Oriana Morrison serve as Secretary of the Board and that Kathy Johnson serve as Assistant Secretary of the Board.  So Passed.
Judy Saint, seconded by Kathy Johnson, motions that Kristi Craven serve as President of the Board and Mynga Futrell as Vice President and Chairman of the Board.  So Passed.
Ken remains as Treasurer.

Dave Flanders remains as Sound Technician.

3.) Minutes were approved.

4.) Our big expense last month was the $500 for Solstice/Human Light

HumanLight raffle revenue $218

General Fund - $7,062.67

Compared to last year we are about $70 short of where we were.

Kathy Warnock and Kathy Johnson moves to accept the Treasury Report.
5.) Judy moves that the rate of the printed version of Sacramento Reason be raised. 
The blurb on member renewal forms stating that a print version is available will be removed.

The 8 people who were grandfathered into the print version would be kept. Ken moves that we raise the rate to $15, which will be announced at the time of their renewal to receive a print version of the newsletter.  Seconded and passed.
6.) AOF’s Speaker Series: 

a.) Jerry DeWitt is the next person who is coming in Feb. 3rd (Tuesday).
We are treating him to dinner at the Elephant Bar at 4:45.
Seth Andrews from The Thinking Atheist is scheduled for June 24th (Tuesday).

Dr. Robert Price in the Bay area is doing a three-way panel with Richard Carrier and David Fitzgerald on mysticism in April; Judy shall try to acquire Dr. Price (alone) on April 28.
Tracy Harris, from the Atheist Experience, has been invited to come to California and is willing to speak on any topic or do a Q&A in mid May.  Judy shall try to acquire Tracy on May 12.
Marie Bain has approached Judy several times to speak on the AOF’s Speaker Series, the question is raised if AOF would like to open a local speakers series.  Consensus is to bring Marie to speak as part of the regular AOF Speaker Series.
AOF will offer Marie Bain a $100 honorarium.
7.) Juvenile Hall Update

There are 8 Co-Leaders, and they are all getting their permits.

We are having a photo of the founding speakers.  Motion was made and seconded to offer the photographer $100 for the group photo.  So passed.
9.) Freethought Day Banking:

AOF is the 501(c)(3) in charge of Freethought Day Banking; many issues need to be addressed early on. Ken is willing to look at the report.

Mynga Futrell mentioned how we might form liaisons with other groups and raise AOF’s profile.

10.) Darwin Day is Feb 8th, Ken Nahigian will be staffing an information table.  (AOF needs to know who is doing this) Speaker’s topic is:  Charles Darwin – Curiosity, Blunders and Brilliance.
Date of the next meeting: Second Monday of every other month at 7pm.  Next meeting is on March 9th.
9:01 End time  
Respectfully submitted by Oriana Morrison
